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Working at Height – Access to vehicle 
Protection from a fall  
 

Falls from height remain one of the most common 
causes of workplace fatalities. In Great Britain in 
2020/2021 there were 35 fatalities, and over 5,000 
injuries that caused the injured person to be off 
work for over 7 days or more. 
 
A recent Health & Safety prosecution has again 
highlighted the risks of working at height where a 
driver in Hampshire fell from the bed of their 
vehicle and was fatally injured. 
 
In the port industry we have drivers regularly 
visiting our sites to collect and deliver loads,  they 
are required by law to ensure their load is safe and 
secure before they leave site. 
 
The work we have recently undertaken in Peel 
Ports to re-issue our Working at Height Golden 
Rule requires all work at height to be risk 
assessed and have protection from a fall, this 
extends beyond our employees to all those who 
visit our sites. 
 
Our priority must always be to follow the 
“hierarchy of control” and wherever possible 
remove the need to work at height.  If a task can 
be undertaken safely from the ground then this 
approach should be adopted. 
 
Where a driver requires access to the trailer or top 
of their vehicle they must comply with our Golden 
Rule.  Where equipment is available to support a 
safe way of working e.g. an edge protected 
gantry, this must be used to protect from a fall.  If 
there is no safe means of access then the driver 
must STOP and ensure suitable and sufficient 
controls are in place before proceeding. 
 
 
 

 

 

 


